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Dr. Charlene Williams 
Director of the Department of Education 

September 2, 2025 
Derek Fialkiewicz 
Superintendent 
Corbett SD 
35800 E Hist Columbia River Hwy 
Corbett, OR 97019 
 
Dear Superintendent Fialkiewicz: 
 
The Oregon Department of Education (ODE) has completed its review of data submitted by Corbett SD 
related to State Performance Plan (SPP) compliance indicators. These indicators include: 

• B4B: Significant discrepancy in suspension/expulsion rates by race/ethnicity due to inappropriate 
policies, procedures, or practices. 

• B9: Disproportionate representation of racial and ethnic groups in special education is the result of 
inappropriate identification. 

• B10: Disproportionate representation of racial and ethnic groups in specific disability categories is 
the result of inappropriate identification. 

• B11: Percent of children evaluated within 60 school days of receiving parental consent for initial 
evaluation. 

 
We are pleased to inform you that based on our review, no noncompliance has been identified for Corbett SD 
in any of these areas. 
 
In accordance with the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA) and Oregon Administrative Rules 
(OARs), ODE conducts these reviews to ensure compliance with federal and state special education 
requirements. Your district’s data demonstrates compliance with these important requirements. 
 
No further action is required of Corbett SD based on the results of this review. We appreciate your continued 
commitment to ensuring appropriate educational services for students with disabilities in your district. 
 
Should you have any questions regarding this letter or the review process, please contact your assigned 
District Compliance Specialist, Laura Petschauer. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Ramonda Olaloye 
Assistant Superintendent 
Office of Enhancing Student Opportunities 
 
CC: Jeanne Swift, Special Education Director, Corbett SD; Laura Petschauer, District Compliance Specialist, 
OESO 


